Historic Properties Commission
Monday, October 18,2021

This meeting was held via Zoom.

To view the recording, please click the following link and observe the instructions if prompted:

https://usOéweb.zoom.us/rec/share/IMz7hKg51Yxn8VBjew9amH 9gBUCSEbIOfsB7vM20KOf
CzMODPVB3wuOSnbtX|bH.eo7RijWmf8glfgbl

If prompted for a password, enter: HSg.9.P?

If you are reviewing a print copy of these minutes and wish to view the meeting recording, please
visit the Agenda Center at www.hamden.com/AgendaCenter. Then, review the recording by

downloading the digital version of these minutes and following the instructions above.

Call to Order

Mr. Levine called the meeting to order at 7:04pm.

Commission Members

Todd Levine - Chair
Dan loime

Dave Johnson
Tony Griego

Mark Osenko

Others in Attendance
Alyssa Bussard - Commission Clerk

Agenda

Approval of September 20, 2021 Minutes

Mr. Levine asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the meeting held on
September 20, 2021. The motion was made by Mr. Johnson and seconded by Mr.
loime. The motion passed in favor unanimously.


https://us06web.zoom.us/rec/share/lMz7hKq5IYxn8VBjew9amH_9qBUCsEbl0fsB7vM2oKOfCzMODPVB3wuOSnbtXJbH.eo7RijWmf8glfgbl
https://us06web.zoom.us/rec/share/lMz7hKq5IYxn8VBjew9amH_9qBUCsEbl0fsB7vM2oKOfCzMODPVB3wuOSnbtXJbH.eo7RijWmf8glfgbl
http://www.hamden.com/AgendaCenter

Public Session
There was no public session.

Chair Report

The Chair report is reflected below in Local Register Properties.

Old Business

1.Hamden Cemeteries

Mr. loime spoke regarding the grant available to towns regarding cemetery clean
up. He stated that the town had not pursued this grant last year and he is unsure if
the town pursued the grant this year. At this time it is unknown who is in charge of
writing grants for the Town of Hamden, but Mr. Levine stated that the commission
can apply for the grant going forward.

Ms. Bussard, the Clerk for the Hamden Properties Commission was invited to
speak. In her role as Associate Director of the Hamden Public Library, Ms. Bussard
is one of the hosts of the Hamden Public Library Podcast. Ms. Bussard explained
that she will be interviewing Mr. loime and Mr. Griego from the Hamden Properties
Commission, as well as Mr. Scott Howland and Mr. Tom Shillieto for this month’s
podcast episode. The interview will focus on State Street Cemetery and the podcast
episode will go live on October 25.

2. Local Register Properties

Mr. Levine stated that they are on the agenda for November 3, 2021. Mr. Levine
asked Mr. Geary to be present at the meeting in order to answer any questions
regarding listing the houses they have chosen and explain that they are looking for
protection for the buildings listed. This is the first step in a potential local historic
district.

3.lves House

There is no update at this time as the Ives House is up for sale at this time.

4. Dickerman House

There are no new updates at this time.

Other Business



There was no other business to discuss.

New Business

There was no new business at this time.

Adjournment

Mr. Levine called for a motion to adjourn. Mr. loime made the motion which was
seconded by Mr. Osenko. The motion passed unanimously and the meeting
adjourned at 7:18PM.



